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  Congratulations on the birth of your baby  
 
At present, it is necessary for your baby to be in hospital under the care of the neonatal team 
and we appreciate that you need to be close to your baby to feed and provide care, despite 
being fit and well and not otherwise needing to remain as an inpatient in hospital. We are happy 
to accommodate you with a bed, meals and washing facilities on the Neonatal Unit, but you do 
not need to consider yourself to be an inpatient, rather a mother who is here with her baby.  
 
The staff on Ward 2E will undertake all necessary actions to enable you to stay on the Neonatal 
Unit; this includes dispensing any medication from the pharmacy for you to self-medicate and 
discharging you to the care of the community midwife.  
 
Routine postnatal checks will be carried out for you by the community midwife, usually on days 
1, 3, and 5 following the birth of your baby. A discharge assessment will be carried out for you 
by the community midwife on day 10.  
 
You will be issued with a swipe card to access the accommodation on the Neonatal Unit. It is 
very important that you return the swipe card to Ward 2E when you are ready to go home from 
the Neonatal Unit so that your room can be allocated to another mum who might need to use it.  
A maximum of 10 days stay in the Neonatal Unit accommodation will be authorised  
Here is some further information that you might find useful during your stay:  
 

• Ward 2E contact telephone numbers are: 0151 430 1515 or 0151 430 1516.  

• Rooms are strictly no smoking.  

• Personal mobile phones can be used in the relative rooms and public areas. Mobile 
phone use is permitted in the Neonatal Unit, but we may sometimes ask for them not to 
be used, for example during ward rounds.  

• Restaurant opening times (5th Floor) are 8am – 8pm.  

• Shops are located on the 1st floor. Opening times are 8am – 6pm (Mon – Fri) and                       
10am – 4pm (Sat and Sun).  

• Costa Coffee opening times are 7.30am – 10pm (Mon – Fri) and 9am – 8pm (Sat – Sun).  

• Multi-storey car park tickets refund – please ask the nurse in charge in the NNU for a 
free car park ticket to exit the multi-storey car park (parents only).  

• In the event of the fire alarm sounding, please evacuate your room, proceed to the 
Neonatal Unit and report to the shift leader. 

• The room will be cleaned daily, and the bed linen will be changed.  

• Visiting times on the Neonatal Unit are 4.30pm – 5.30pm and 6.30pm – 7.30pm.  

• Maximum 3 visitors per cot. Siblings excluded in this number.  

 

Page 1 



 

 

 

  

Please contact the midwife in charge on Ward 2E if you require any assistance or have 
any concerns about your accommodation. 

 
Please do not leave cash or valuables in the room. 
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Remember to return the swipe card to Ward 2E when you are going home! 

 



 

 

 

www.MerseyWestLancs.nhs.uk 

Whiston Hospital 
Warrington Road, 

Prescot, Merseyside, L35 5DR 
Telephone: 0151 426 1600 


